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Authorization of New Capital Improvements Project – The University of North Carolina at 
Greensboro 
 

The Board of Trustees of the University of North Carolina at Greensboro has requested 

the authority to establish a new capital improvements project. 

This project is the first phase of a planned five-phase renovation of the Jackson Library.  

Work will include improving the accessibility and circulation in the four-story section of the 

building built in 1950; renovating the basement level for the Government Information and Data 

Services Center, periodicals reading room, and library archives; and creating a Cyber Café.  The 

library will remain open during all phases of the renovation.  

The project, estimated to cost $1,000,000, will be funded from available carry-forward 

funds.  Carry-forward funds are operating funds unexpended on June 30 and, pursuant to state 

law, are “carried forward” into the next fiscal year to support one-time expenditures.  

It is recommended that this project be authorized and that the method of financing as 

proposed by the University of North Carolina at Greensboro be approved. 

 


